May 5, 2014
Dear Cohort 6 Participant:

As an integral element of the APG Senior Leadership Cohort Program you will be going through a Senior Executive Assessment Center to be held on May 28 – 30.  You will have an exceptional opportunity, in a confidential learning environment, to receive the highest quality of developmental feedback.  Using a behavioral Assessment Center (AC), provides a real-time (observed) assessment of Executive Core Qualifications (ECQ) performance. 
This particular Assessment Center is used as part of an on-going leadership development program at the Office of Personnel Management’s Western Management Development Center.  We’re bringing this Assessment Center to APG to provide you with rigorous leadership feedback to help you set developmental goals, to further explore possibilities through the cohort sessions, and to examine with your executive coach.  The purpose of this letter is to give you an idea of what to expect and some details about the training itself. 

The first day (Wednesday, May 28), you'll be asked to go through a series of situations presenting you with opportunities to use your administrative, communications, and interpersonal skills.  Sometimes you will work by yourself and sometimes in a group.  Although the situations are in somewhat different settings from your specific job, many of the problems you face will be similar.  

The AC features a ratio of one Assessor for every two participants as well as multiple opportunities to perform on critical core competencies.  At the end, you will receive a confidential debrief on your performance (Friday, May 30).  All of their feedback with be based on a variety of observations and will represent a consensus of their evaluations.  Most participants in these workshops find the assessment to be challenging but worthwhile.  There is no special preparation needed.  Everything you need for the assessment center will be provided to you.  

Our first gathering will be Wednesday morning (May 28) at 0715 sharp in the C4ISR Training Room.  The room will be available as of 0700 so please arrive early to be prepared to start promptly – everyone must start at the same time and it will be a long day, ending by 2000.  Please plan your schedules accordingly. Thursday we’ll meet at our regular times 0800 – 1630 and Friday from 0800 – Noon also in the C4ISR Training Room.  We will be collecting money for both lunch and dinner if you do not wish to bring your own food.  
We're looking forward to meeting and working with you.  If you have any questions, please call Claire at 443/838-1483. 

Best wishes, 

Claire Meany & Bob Devlin
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